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TO: Transportation Advisory Board 
 

FROM: Kevin Roggenbuck, Transportation Coordinator 
 

DATE: June 12, 2013 
 

RE: Action Transmittal 2013-24 from the May 15, 2013 TAB meeting: Results of the 
electronic vote on the comments and recommendations from the Board on four topics 
issues in Thrive MSP 2040. 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

TAB motion at their May 15, 2013 meeting: Recommend that the Transportation Advisory Board 
direct the TAB Thrive Task Force to incorporate the points brought up in today’s TAB meeting 
and revise the TAB comments and recommendations, to be reviewed and presented to TAB for 
an electronic vote. 
 
Results: The comments provided by the TAB task force were revised per the discussion at the 
May 15 TAB meeting.  An electronic vote was opened on May 31, 2013 and closed on June 7, 
2013.  The result of the electronic vote was 16 in favor and 2 against.  The motion to approve 
the comments failed to pass.  The TAB Bylaws require that to pass a business item through 
electronic vote, two-thirds majority of the currently appointed TAB members is required.  The 
result of the electronic vote was forwarded to the Metropolitan Council’s Thrive MSP 2040 
project manager on June 12.   
 
The TAB Bylaws state that an item voted on electronically will be on the Board’s agenda the 
following month for information and any member who voted on the prevailing side may 
reconsider the motion.  On May 24, 2013, Council staff informed the Board Chair that the 
timeline to receive TAB’s comments on Thrive has been extended.  Because the timeline has 
been extended, the Board Chair directed staff to put the item on the June 19, 2013 agenda for 
discussion. 
 
Additional Comments: In addition to responding to the electronic vote, several Board members 
provided additional comments.  Per the TAB Bylaws, these additional comments are provided 
below. 
 
Comment #1: 
The comments call for expanding bike-sharing and bicycle access to park-and-rides, and I 
would suggest adding a similar policy for transit stations. As you might know, Three Rivers is 
actively planning and developing our regional trail network to integrate with the SW LRT line to 
facilitate multi-modal transfers, and I think it would be good to call for similar planning region-
wide. 
 
Comment #2: 
3. Land use and transit 
Integrate land use decisions and transit investments: 
Create incentives to support compatible land use decisions 
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Comment #3 (various edits): 
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